
UMRA Board of Directors Meeting  
Monday, March 28, 2022 
1:00 - 2:30 p.m. 
Join the meeting on Zoom:   https://umn.zoom.us/j/97420278151 
 
 
Proposed Agenda: 

1. Greetings and announcements 
2. Approval of February minutes--Julie Sweitzer  
3. Treasurer's report--Greg Hestness  
4. Nominating Committee report, item for action±Frank Cerra (Nominating Committee 

report attached) 
5. UMRA/URVC relationship items for action--Jerry Rinehart and members of the work 

team (Work Team Report and proposed Reaffiliation Agreement attached) 
6. Proposal for May 24 annual meeting, item for action±Ron Matross, Kris Mortensen 

(proposal attached) 
7. PDGR Committee±John Bantle 
8. UMRA/Regents liaison±Cathrine Wambach 
9. UMAA relationship±Will Craig 
10. Mission statement update±Ron Matross, Julie Sweitzer, Jerry Rinehart  
11. Age Friendly University event June 20, update 
12. 3UHVLGHQW¶V�QRWHV±Jan Morlock (see attached) 
13. Other business 
14. Adjourn 

 
For your calendar:   

Ɣ 1H[W�PRQWK¶V�PHHWLQJ�RI�WKH�%RDUG�RI�'LUHctors will be on Monday, April 25, 2022, 1:00 
p.m. via zoom. 

Ɣ Hold the date, joint meeting and social, UMRA and URVC board members, Thursday, 
May 12, 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. IN PERSON, Campus Club. 

Ɣ May meeting of the board of directors, Monday, May 23, 1:00 p.m. via zoom.  Please 
note this is the day before the annual meeting and forum which will be IN PERSON at 
the Campus Club. 

Ɣ UMRA annual meeting and forum, Tuesday, May 24, 11:30 to 1:30 (tentative times), IN 
PERSON, Campus Club. 

Ɣ Age Friendly University Day on campus, Monday, June 20, 8:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., 
McNamara Alumni Center.  See HERE for more information and to register. 

Ɣ Hold the date Tuesday, August 9��������D�P��WR������S�P���WHQWDWLYH�KRXUV��IRU�805$¶V�
Summer Social at the Como Park Pavilion. 

 

 

https://umn.zoom.us/j/97420278151
https://www.sph.umn.edu/events-calendar/age-friendly-university-day/#agenda


UMRA Board of Directors Meeting (Zoom) 
Monday, February 28, 2022 

1:00 p.m. to 2:50 p.m. 
Draft Minutes 

 
In attendance (virtual): John Anderson, Vernon Caldwell, Will Craig, Gary Engstrand, Bill 
Donohue, Cathy Lee Gierke, Greg Hestness, Laurie Koch, Ron Matross, Jan McCulloch, Jan 
Morlock, Kristine Mortensen, Jerry Rinehart, Cathrine Wambach, Diane Young,  
 
Regrets:  John Bantle, Eric Hockert, Cherie Hamilton, Julie Sweitzer, Terry Roe, , KaiMay Terry  
 
Jan Morlock opened the meeting at 1:00 p.m. by noting the passing of Hal Miller, and members 
shared their memories of him as a University administrator, colleague and president of UMRA.   
 
Minutes: Jan noted that Ron Matross would be taking minutes for this meeting, in place of Julie 
Sweitzer.  She then asked for approval of the January minutes. Frank moved approval, Jerry 
seconded, and all voted in favor.  Frank requested that in the future the draft minutes for the 
immediately preceding �ǆĞĐƵƚŝǀĞ��ŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞ�ŵĞĞƚŝŶŐ�ďĞ�ƉƵƚ�ŽŶ�ƚŚĞ��ŽĂƌĚ͛Ɛ�ĂŐĞŶĚĂ͘��:ĂŶ�
agreed. 
 
dƌĞĂƐƵƌĞƌ͛Ɛ�ZĞƉŽƌƚ:  Greg discussed the January report. January income was $500 from a 
Bakken sponsorship. Jan asked how the sponsorship income compared with last year, and Greg 
said it was somewhat lower. Expenses were $1292, due to a late invoice for printing and a need 
to reissue a check for newsletter stock.  There was a net loss of $792 for the month. Greg noted 
ƚŚĂƚ�ŚĞ�ŚĂĚ�ĐŽŶƐƵůƚĞĚ�ǁŝƚŚ�Ă�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ�ƚĂǆ�ĞǆƉĞƌƚ�ŽŶ�ŚŽǁ�ƚŽ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞ�hDZ�͛Ɛ�ĨŝƐĐĂů�ǇĞĂƌ͕�ĂŶĚ�
that the process should be on track. Laurie moved approval of the report, Gary seconded, and 
the Board approved unanimously.  
 
MOU with UMN: Jan and Bill reported on progress with the Memorandum of Understanding 
with the Provost. If approved by the Board, the MOU will be signed by Jan and the Provost 
immediately.  Bill reported on significant improvements in the new agreement:  (1)  The Provost 
has agreed to provide $15,000 a year for the PDGR program, after no funding the previous year.  
(2).  The agreement now recognizes the URVC in the agreement and assures the current $4000 
funding level. The agreement also recognizes URVC volunteers as University volunteers, so that 
ƚŚĞǇ�ĂƌĞ�ĐŽǀĞƌĞĚ�ďǇ�ƚŚĞ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ͛Ɛ�ůŝĂďŝůŝƚǇ�ŝŶƐƵƌĂŶĐĞ͘�;ϯͿ�dŚe University agrees to send letters 
from UMRA to retirees for three years, not just one year.  The agreement has no end date, but 
every three years, either side can ask for the agreement to be reviewed.   Bill moved to approve 
the MOU, and Gary seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously.   A report on the 
agreement will be included in the April newsletter, and presented at the May meeting. 
 
Nominating Committee:  Frank presented the report of the committee.  He noted that the 
nominating process is on a short timeline, with the committee needing to present a slate of 
board and officer candidates for approval at the March 28 Board meeting.  The Executive 
Committee has approved a proposed membership list for the committee, and this list needs to 



be approved by the Board today.  As called for in the by-laws, past president Frank Cerra is to 
chair the committee and president-elect Ron Matross is to be a member.  There needs to be 
one board member on the committee and three non-board members.  The proposed members 
are John Bantle as the Board representative, with Brad Cleary, Suzanne Bardouche, and Vicki 
Field as the non-Board members.  Frank moved approval of the slate of committee members 
and Vern seconded, followed by a unanimous vote in support.  
 
UMRA/URVC Relationship Task Force:  Jerry presented an update on the proposed agreement 
for re-integrating UMRA and the URVC.  He first noted that service to UMRA should be included 
in the counts of volunteer service done by retirees. Then he proposed that In April the Boards 
of UMRA and URVC should meet jointly to discuss the proposal, and have each vote on it.  At 
:ĞƌƌǇ͛Ɛ�ƌĞƋƵĞƐƚ͕  Bill said that he thought the agreement was a good one, but noted that as a 
ĨŽƌŵĞƌ�ůĂǁǇĞƌ͕�ŚĞ�ǁĂŶƚĞĚ�ƚŽ�ƚĂŬĞ�ŽƵƚ�ĂŶǇ�ƌĞŵĂŝŶŝŶŐ�͞ůĞŐĂůĞƐĞ͟�ĂŶĚ�ŵĂŬĞ�ƚŚĞ�ůĂŶŐƵĂŐĞ�ĂƐ�
simple as possible.  He inquired about who would sign the agreement, and Jerry replied that the 
presidents of UMRA and URVC would sign.  Bill also asked for clarification about membership 
on the two boards.  Jerry said that ŝŶ�ĂĚĚŝƚŝŽŶ�ƚŽ�ƐŝƚƚŝŶŐ�ŽŶ�ĞĂĐŚ�ŽƚŚĞƌ͛Ɛ�ďŽĂƌĚƐ, as is currently 
the case, the UMRA president-elect would now sit on the URVC executive committee and the 
URVC chair would sit on the URVC executive committee. Bill and Frank questioned whether the 
executive committee cross-membership would be necessary in the long term. Jan asked about 
financial accounting. Frank replied that as a center within UMRA, URVC funds would be tracked 
ĂƐ�Ă�ƐĞƉĂƌĂƚĞ�ĐĞŶƚĞƌ�ďƵĚŐĞƚ�ǁŝƚŚŝŶ�hDZ�͛Ɛ�ĂŶĚ�ŶĞǀĞƌ�ĐŽŵŝŶŐůĞĚ͘��:ĂŶ�ƐƵŐŐĞƐƚĞĚ�ƚŚĂƚ�ǁĞ�ŶĞĞĚ�
to focus on the agreement itself, and that a number of details like these will need to be 
determined during the implementation process.   Jan asked whether the agreement needed to 
ďĞ�ƉƵƚ�ƚŽ�Ă�ǀŽƚĞ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐŚŝƉ͘���ŝůů�ƌĞƉůŝĞĚ�ƚŚĂƚ�ŝƚ�ĚŝĚŶ͛ƚ�ŶĞĞĚ�ƚŽ�ďĞ͕�ďƵƚ�ĐŽƵůĚ�ďĞ�ŝĨ�ǁĞ�
wanted.  Jan McCulloch, Bill, Frank, Laurie and Vern argued that it would be best if the Board 
approved the agreement, and simply reported it to the membership.  The discussion ended 
with a consensus on going ahead with the joint meeting of the boards, possibly in person. 
 
Program Committee Report:  Ron began by noting that the figures for attendance at the Zoom 
webinars in February were stronger than they were last fall.  He thanked Bill for his assiduous 
work in putting together the special forum with Governor Walz and President Gable, which was 
very well attended.  He then moved to talking about the transition to in-person meetings.  He 
first summarized the results of the membership survey, conducted in late January, on what 
month to return: While many were unsure, fewer than a fifth of those choosing a month 
wanted to return in March, but two-thirds of those answering would return by May.  Many 
respondents commented that they think we should have hybrid in-person/virtual meetings.  
Based on these results, Ron recommended that we return to the Campus Club for our May 
meeting and forum, and that we make it a hybrid meeting, broadcasting it to virtual attendees.  
The Zoom team is willing to work on developing our hybrid meeting capabilities.  Jerry and Bill 
wondered whether May was too late, and suggested we go back in April.  Kris, on behalf of the 
Zoom team, and Diane, on behalf of the Hosting Team said that they would prefer May in order 
to practice and get all the procedures for the meeting  in place.  Frank said that the meeting 
should be a true hybrid meeting, with the ability to show audience interaction as well as the 



speaker.  Frank then moved that the May meeting should be in-person and hybrid.  Laurie 
seconded, and the vote was unanimous.  
 
Communications and Outreach Committee Report:  In place of Eric, Kris reported on the 
activities of the C & O committee.  As noted earlier, attendance at the Zoom webinars was up in 
February.  The website migration team led by Cathy has been working steadily; virtually 
everything on the site has to be redone.  Will has been investigating UMRA participation in the 
�ůƵŵŶŝ��ƐƐŽĐŝĂƚŝŽŶ͛Ɛ�ƵƉĐŽŵŝŶŐ��ĂǇ�ŽĨ�^ĞƌǀŝĐĞ͘��The committee is proposing that the May 
newsletter be sent to the entire UMRA membership.  Kris noted that the newsletter is pushed 
out electronically each month, but only a fraction of the membership clicks through to it or the 
articles from it.   Sending out the printed newsletter in May could better get the word out 
about our activities.  The cost of sending to all 570 households, instead of the 265 currently 
receiving it, would be $560 vs. $312.  Kris moved that this proposal be approved by the Board, 
and Vern seconded.  All voted in favor. 
 
Announcements:  Jan asked for input on the agenda for the May meeting.  John Bantle will 
have two vacancies on the PDGR Committee and would like suggestions for new members.  
<ĂƚŚůĞĞŶ�K͛�ƌŝĞŶ�ǁŝƐŚĞƐ�ƚŽ�ĞŶĚ�ŚĞƌ�ƚŝŵĞ�ĂƐ�ĐŚĂŝƌ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ��ĂƌĞƐ��ŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĞŶĚ�ŽĨ�ƚŚŝƐ�
program year, and suggestions for a replacement are welcomed.  The Cares Committee does 
the very important work of sending remembrance cards to families of University retirees who 
have died, as well as donating $30 memorials in their name.  
 
 
Jan adjourned the meeting at approximately 2:40 p.m. 



UMRA 
February 2022 FINANCIAL REPORT 

 
 

                    2/1/22              2/28/22 
Savings Account                  $6,973               $6,973 
Savings Certificate      10,243   10,243 
Checking Account       $9,672                            7,466 
  Total Checking and Savings                $26,708            $24,682 
 
REVENUE:            
 
              Sponsorship UMF                             $    500 
              Sponsorship Bakken                               500 
  Sponsorship Bookstores                        250 
   Membership Renewal                              80 
 
Total Revenue                         $  1,330 
 
EXPENSES:                                                          
 Memorials           $       124     
 Newsletter Regents                      907   ( print, labor, mail, includes late invoices) 
 Newsletter        450   (gather news, write, and edit) 
 Newsletter                                                  450   (layout/design, print and electronic) 
 Cincinnati Insurance                   579   (general liability-new) 
 Cincinnati Insurance                                  855   (board and officer coverage) 
 Johnson, Lewis, & Mount        85    (Preparation of 1099 forms) 
 U.S. Bank          35    (stop payment on missing check) 
  
Total Expense                                                  $    3,485 
         
 
GAIN/(LOSS)                ($2,155) 
 

x Checking balanced as of 3/1/2022.     
x An unusual number of expenses, but includes annual insurance and 1099 preparation.                                                                                                           

 
 
Greg Hestness, Treasurer 
   
   
 



UMRA Executive Committee (Zoom) 
Monday, March 21, 2022, 1:00 p.m. 

Draft Minutes 
 
Attendees: Will Craig, Frank Cerra, Bill Donohue, Cherie Hamilton, Greg Hestness, 
Eric Hockert, Ron Matross, Jan Morlock, Kris Mortensen, Jerry Rinehart, Julie Sweitzer 
 
Jan called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. Bill moved approval of the January 2022 
minutes, Frank seconded, and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
 
Nominating Committee Report: Frank presented the report, noting his appreciation for 
.ULV¶�HGLWV��There were many suggestions in all categories. The nominees are Eric 
Hockert as president elect, Julie Sweitzer to continue as secretary, and Will Craig, Kate 
Maple and Russell Luepker as board members. Jan noted that Kate brings a familiarity 
with the Saint Paul campus, and Frank said it was valuable to add a faculty member 
such as Russ. A new communications chair will be needed to replace Eric. Frank 
moved endorsement of the slate of nominees, Bill second, and the vote was unanimous 
in support. (Frank left the meeting at this point.) Kris said she needed an updated bio 
from Ron to go into the May newsletter. 
 
Annual Meeting:  Ron reported that the Stream Team is taking the same approach as 
UMRA did with the transition to Zoom, namely retaining experts to get the process 
started with the intent of developing internal expertise. This includes hiring Joel at 
Campus Club for six hours of prep and 4 hours to setup and run the May meeting. 
There are equipment needs such as two cameras, and extra microphone and use of a 
computer for the controls. A tech rehearsal will be held at the Campus Club at the end 
of March which should clarify the tech needs and costs.  
 
Bill asks if we need more people on the tech team and Kris indicated yes, if this 
continues. Greg confirmed there was $1,240 originally raised for the Zoom transition. All 
agreed that UMRA will monitor attendance in person and online. Kris recommended that 
in person registration fees be nonrefundable to prevent last minute cancellations due to 
the virtual option.  
 
Ron continued to report that the election will be conducted online about one week 
before the meeting, rather than do a combined in person/virtual vote. Eric asked if any 
members are without electronic access and Kris said there were only a very few, but 
they would be sure to have an alternative method. There will also be an opportunity to 
make nominations from the virtuDO�µIORRU¶��%LOO�ZRQGHUHG�ZKHWKHU�WKH�E\ODZV�OLPLWHG�WKH�
nomination and voting process to the timespan of the virtual meeting, but later 
confirmed that the board is authorized to approve alternative election methods.  
 
There was some discussion about whether the business meeting would be broadcast, 
with all in agreement that the lunch portion should not be broadcast, and Cherie 
suggested the business items be part of the program after lunch. Julie agreed and 
noted the minutes from the last two years need to be approved. Bill thought it important 



that the members see the transition of presidents. Given the small amount of business it 
was agreed to combine it with the program after lunch. Ron moved approval of 
production expenses up to $1,000, Bill and Jerry seconded, and the vote was 
unanimous in favor. 
 
There was discussion of the luncheon fee, which was $30 in May 2019. Ron said the 
current arrangement with the Campus Club is to pick off the $25 menu, but Cherie said 
some were not impressed with the food and asked that someone get a list of the menu 
items. Bill favored a nicer lunch for the annual meeting. Others asked about reserved 
parking spaces (perhaps there is little demand currently) and/or reminders on how to 
use the UMRA discount. Greg noted in the chat that Parking charges $1 per space 
reserved, and a list of attendees needs to be sent to Parking. Jan asked Ron to resolve 
all of these issues with the planning committee, which he agreed to do. 
 
URVC:  Jerry reported the transition group had completed its work, and the report and a 
draft reaffiliation agreement are in the agenda materials. It helped to include the URVC 
IXQGLQJ�DQG�FRYHUDJH�RI�WKH�YROXQWHHUV�LQ�805$¶V�QHZ�028�ZLWK�801��UMRA¶V�
Executive Committee and board will oversee URVC as a center, the URVC chair will 
VLWH�RQ�WKH�805$�ERDUG��DQG�859&¶V�PDQDJHPHQW�FRPPLWWHH�ZLOO�EH�DSSRLQWHG�YLD�WKH�
805$�QRPLQDWLQJ�SURFHVV��%LOO�QRWHG�WKHUH�ZLOO�QHHG�WR�EH�D�FKDQJH�LQ�805$¶V�E\ODZV�
to reflect this. Eric said he believed the reaffiliation is in everybod\¶V�LQWHUHVW�DQG�ZKLWH�
there were a couple of opposing voice at URVC, in general there is overwhelming 
support. Ron raised implementation planning, and Jerry will prepare a proposal. Bill 
moved endorsement of the agreement and Ron and Cherie seconded it. All were in 
favor. The UMRA board will vote next week and Jerry said the URVC board will be sent 
an email ballot April 1 to be returned by April 11. Jan invited all board members to a 
May 12 gathering of both boards, and the affiliation will be acknowledged at the UMRA 
annual meeting. 
 
Mission Statement:  Jan said there is an email thread about a revised mission 
statement and asked if it would be ready by May. Ron said that only a board vote is 
needed, and he hopes to have it ready by the April board meeting. He, Jerry and Julie 
are working on the revision. The Executive Committee and Communications and 
Outreach Committee need a chance to review it. Eric noted that Comm/Outreach meets 
this Wednesday and it is on the agenda. Ron promised an updated draft. 
 
Other Issues:  Jan reported that she would be proposing Susan Hopp as a member at 
QH[W�ZHHN¶V�ERDUG�PHHWLQJ��SHU�ERDUG�SROLF\��6XVDQ�LV�QRW�D�80�UHWLUHH�EXW�VKH�LV�
SUHVLGHQW�RI�WKH�80�:RPHQ¶V�&OXE��ZKLFK�KDV�PDQ\�RYHUODSSLQJ�PHPEHUV�DQG�
interests with UMRA (e.g., Cherie Hamilton), and Susan asked about membership in 
order to get to know UMRA better. Eric said Comm/Outreach had discussed enhancing 
connections with related organizations such as the Alumni Association. 
Kris noted there is a large UHJLVWUDWLRQ��DURXQG������IRU�7RP�)LVKHU¶V�ZHELQDU�7XHVGD\�
and encouraged all to register. Jan said some Big 10 colleagues have registered. 
 
Meeting adjourned by Jan at 2:20 p.m. 



March 28, 2022 
 
TO: UMRA Board Members 
 
FROM:  Jan Morlock 
 
SUBJECT:  Items from the president 
 
Request for approval for membership of Susan Hopp.  I would like to invite Susan Hopp, the 
SUHVLGHQW�RI�WKH�8QLYHUVLW\�:RPHQ¶V�&OXE��WR�FRQVLGHU�MRLQLQJ�805$���7KH�:RPHQ¶V�&OXE�ZDV�
organized 100+ years ago, and has many hundreds of members who raise significant funds for 
student scholarships and who gather throughout the year around multiple interest groups.  The 
UMWC has many members who are potential UMRA members, and several people engaged in 
UMRA are current or former leaders of the UMWC, including at present Cherie Hamilton, Diane 
Young, and Millie Woodbury.  Susan Hopp is not a UMN retiree, though has deep family 
relationships with the University of Minnesota, her father having served as head of University 
Libraries at the time of the planning and development of Wilson Library on the West Bank.  I will 
ask for board approval to invite Susan Hopp to become an UMRA member, consistent with the 
H[FHSWLRQV�ODQJXDJH�LQ�$UWLFOH�,,,�RI�RXU�E\ODZV��³$Q\�SHUVRQ�ZKR�LV�D�UHWLUHH�IURP�WKH�8QLYHUVLW\�
of Minnesota (faculty, P&A, Civil Service, or bargaining unit), his or her spouse, or the spouse of 
a deceased retired person, may become a member of the Association upon payment of annual 
GXHV��([FHSWLRQV�PD\�EH�PDGH�E\�WKH�%RDUG�RI�'LUHFWRUV�´� 
 
In anticipation of our annual meeting on May 24, please reach out to new UMRA members 
whom you may know.  Included in the board meeting packet is a list of people who have joined 
UMRA in 2021 and 2022 to date.  Please scan the list and if there are people you know (or 
would like to know), please send them a note or call to give them your personal welcome to 
UMRA and an invitation to the annual meeting. 
 
Save the date Thursday, May 12, 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. for a UMRA/URVC joint board meeting 
and social at the Campus Club.  An invitation and request for you to reply will follow. 
 
 
  



UMRA Mission Statement Revision 

Ron Matross  

Background:  dŚĞ�ŝŵƉĞƚƵƐ�ĨŽƌ�ĞǆĂŵŝŶŝŶŐ�ŽƵƌ�ŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ�ƐƚĂƚĞŵĞŶƚ�ĐĂŵĞ�ĨƌŽŵ�Ă�ƉƌŽŐƌĂŵ�Ăƚ�ůĂƐƚ�ĨĂůů͛Ɛ�
AROHE conference on travel, attended by Jan Morlock, Cherie Hamilton, and me.  There we learned that 
travel needs to be explicitly mentioned in our mission statement if we want to receive a rebate from our 
travel partners. including Road Scholars. (We can earn a rebate when we arrange a tour).  

dŚĞ�ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ�ŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ�ƐƚĂƚĞŵĞŶƚ�ĚŽĞƐŶ͛ƚ�ŵĞŶƚŝŽŶ�ƚƌĂǀĞů, so I started drafting a new one.  Jerry Rinehart 
and Julie Schweitzer volunteered to help, so Jan appointed the three of us to draft a new one.  It was our 
feeling that the current statement was rather stilted ĂŶĚ�ĚŝĚŶ͛ƚ�ĂĚĞƋƵĂƚĞůǇ�ƉƌŝŽƌŝƚŝǌĞ�ŽƵƌ�ĐŽƌĞ�ĂĐƚŝǀŝƚŝĞƐ 
of education, connection, and service.  The current statement is: 

͞dŚĞ mission of this association shall be to promote, protect, support and advocate for the interests, 
rights, needs and welfare of persons who retire from the University of Minnesota. More specifically, 
UMRA Goals are: 

x To help retirees successfully deal with the retirement process, both during their retirement year 
and into their retirement years. 

x To provide all retirees broad intellectual stimulation as well as social and recreational services; 
x To oversee and assist in the ongoing provision of benefits affecting the health and wellness of 

retirees; 
x To facilitate opportunities for voluntary service to the University and community; 
x dŽ�ĐŽŶƚƌŝďƵƚĞ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ĚĞǀĞůŽƉŵĞŶƚ�ĂŶĚ�ǁĞůĨĂƌĞ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ�ĂŶĚ�ŝƚƐ�ŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ�ĂŶĚ�ŐŽĂůƐ͘͟ 

Proposed New Statement:   

͞UMRA's Mission:  To support the interests of U of M retirees and provide opportunities to learn, serve 
and connect. UMRA fulfills this mission through a diverse array of informational, social, travel, 
volunteer, and support activities.͟ 

We wanted to make the statement simple and an accurate representation of what we do, including our 
role in being a credible voice for retirees in matters like health insurance, computer access, and other 
university issues.  

We offer this proposal for information and input.  We are in the process of consulting with interested 
groups, including the Communications and Outreach Committee.  

 



UMRA Nominating Committee 
Report to the UMRA Board 

 
The UMRA Board appointed its Nominating Committee at its February 28, 2022 meeting of the 
Board.  The committee consisted of Ron Matross, John Bantle, Brad Clary, Suzanne Barouche, 
Vicki Field and Frank Cerra as Chair.  Several appeals were made to the UMRA membership via 
the UMRA Newsletter and email asking for nominations for the eligible positions of officers and 
board members.  The open positions included:  president-elect, secretary, treasurer and three 
board positions.  The president elect, treasurer and secretary positions are for a one year 
renewable term; and each of the board positions for a three year renewable term. 
 
The committee met a few times via Zoom.  The response of the membership for nomination 
recommendations was outstanding.  There were several nominations for the officer positions 
and a list of nominations for the board positions, all of whom were qualified for the positions.  
After deliberations, the Nominating Committee presents the following slate to the UMRA Board 
for its endorsement: 
 

President Elect Eric Hockert 
ehockert@umn.edu  

Secretary Julie Sweitzer 
jsweitzer@comcast.net  

Treasurer Kristy Frost Griep 
frost016@umn.edu 
 

Board Members (need 3) 1.Will Craig (wants 2nd term) 
wcraig@umn.edu 
2.Kate Maple(Design) 
kmaple@umn.edu 
3.Russell Luepker (SPH) 
luepk001@umn.edu 
 
 

 
Once endorsed by the UMRA Board, the slate with bios will be depicted in the May UMRA 
Newsletter and voted on by the membership in May 2022.  Terms of those elected would begin 
in July 2022. 
 
Draft Bios are attached: 
 
Eric Hockert, President Elect 
 
Eric Hockert retired in 2016 from the Office for Technology Commercialization after serving 8 
years helping faculty and companies transfer patented technologies from the University to 
industry for product development.  These included well-known as well as startup companies.  His 
40-year career included 3M (laser processing), Imation (data storage), Boston Scientific 
(interventional medical devices), and a small local manufacturing company (Vision-Ease Lens) as 

mailto:ehockert@umn.edu
mailto:jsweitzer@comcast.net
mailto:luepk001@umn.edu


UMRA Nominating Committee 
Report to the UMRA Board 

 
Vice-President Research along with a few years as a liaison between faculty and industry in 
IPrime ʹ a university/industry partnership in the College of Science and Engineering.  He is past-
Chair and current Board member of the University Retirees Volunteer Center (URVC), current 
UMRA Board member, Chair of the UMRA Communications and Outreach Committee, member 
of the Transition Task Group, the Program Committee, the UMRA/URVC re-affiliation group, and 
the URVC Communication Committee.  He is currently also focused on increasing our 
engagement with the University through volunteer activities as well as identifying and assisting 
other support we can provide to the University and its various units and departments. 
 
Julie Sweitzer, SecretaryͶrenewal 
 
Julie Sweitzer served the University of Minnesota for 32 years. Most recently she was Executive 
Director of the College Readiness Consortium, and co-director of the Educational Equity 
Resource Center with Michael Rodriguez in CEHD. The Consortium created Ramp-Up to 
Readiness, a school-wide postsecondary readiness curriculum for grande 6-12 and worked on 
education policy issues systemwide. The EERC engaged with K-12 educators to share University 
research and programs. Julie led the PreK-12 Network, a collaboration for leaders of the many 
youth programs across the University system that provided professional and program 
development opportunities. 
 
Previously Julie was Director of Equal Opportunity and Affirmative Action (1998 through 2006) 
and Associate General Counsel (1989 to1998.) In those positions she worked with people from 
all campuses and every college and administrative unit. She holds a Masters of Public Affairs 
from the Humphrey School of Public Affairs, and a J.D. from the U of M Law School. Julie served 
three terms on the St Louis Park School Board. She is currently chair of the Minnesota Council 
on Economic Education, which partners witŚ��&�E^͛��ĞƉĂƌƚŵĞŶƚ�ŽĨ��ƉƉůŝĞĚ��ĐŽŶŽŵŝĐƐ͘ 
 
Christy Frost Griep, Treasurer 
 
Christy graduated from St. Olaf College with a degree in Economics and an Accounting 
concentration.  With some additional accounting classes at the University, she passed the CPA 
exam and began her career with five years in audit and tax at Deloitte and Touche .  Following 
that she spent six years as Accounting Manager at Bloomington Schools and five years at the 
Wilder Foundation.  Christy then made her final move to the University of Minnesota, as a 
Finance Manager in the Office of the Vice President for Health Sciences, which eventually 
transitioned into Finance Director for the Office of Academic Clinical Affairs (OACA), until her 
retirement in 2021.  Christy, as a retiree, still works 25% assisting that office.  Her duties during 
her 21 years included managing a finance team and hands-on support to OACA units, as well as 
liaison to finance staff employed directly by other OACA units.  Responsibilities were in the 
areas of non-sponsored and sponsored budgeting, reporting, and analysis, and pre and post 
award grant support, as well as financial policy interpretation at the project, department, 
collegiate and VP level. 
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Will Craig, Board Member second term 
 
tŝůů��ƌĂŝŐ�ŚĂƐ�ƐĞƌǀĞĚ�ŽŶ�ƚŚĞ�hDZ���ŽĂƌĚ�ŽĨ��ŝƌĞĐƚŽƌƐ�ƐŝŶĐĞ�ϮϬϭϳ͘��,Ğ�ŝƐ�hDZ�͛Ɛ�ůŝĂŝƐŽŶ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�
Alumni Association, where he facilitated development of a Partnership Agreement in 2020.  He 
ĨĂĐŝůŝƚĂƚĞƐ�ƉŽƐƚŝŶŐ�ŽĨ�hDZ��ĞǀĞŶƚ�ǀŝĚĞŽƐ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ĂƐƐŽĐŝĂƚŝŽŶ͛Ɛ�Gold Mind site for viewing by the 
wider public.  In another significant effort, he contacted past award winners in UDZ�͛Ɛ�W�'Z�
program ʹ Professional Development Grants for Retirees ʹ to look at the impact of that 
program.  Results were significant and published in the Minnesota Alumni magazine, the UMRA 
newsletter, and the JOIE journal.  Will was also instrumental in revitalizing the latter. 
 
�ƌĂŝŐ�ƌĞƚŝƌĞĚ�ĨƌŽŵ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ͛Ɛ��ĞŶƚĞƌ�ĨŽƌ�hƌďĂŶ�ĂŶĚ�ZĞŐŝŽŶĂů��ĨĨĂŝƌƐ�ŝŶ�ϮϬϭϰ͘��,Ğ�ƐĞƌǀĞĚ�ĂƐ�
assistant, then associate director of CURA for 44 years.  His early work pioneered the 
development of GIS, geographic information systems.  He used that technology to document 
ůŽƐƐĞƐ�ŽĨ�ǁĞƚůĂŶ�ĂĐƌŽƐƐ�ƚŚĞ�ƐƚĂƚĞ͕�ǁŽƌŬ�ƚŚĂƚ�ůĞĚ�ƚŽ�DŝŶŶĞƐŽƚĂ͛Ɛ�tĞƚůĂŶĚ��ŽŶƐĞƌǀĂƚŝŽŶ��Đƚ͘��,ŝƐ�
ůĂƚĞƌ�ǁŽƌŬ�ĞǆĂŵŝŶĞĚ�ƚŚĞ�ƵƌďĂŶ�ǀŝƚĂůŝƚǇ�ĂĐƌŽƐƐ�ƚŚĞ�ƐƚĂƚĞ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞ�ƐƚĂƚĞ͛Ɛ��ĐŚŝĞǀĞŵĞŶƚ�'ĂƉ͘��ƌĂŝŐ�
has been active in a wide range University, state, and national activities, serving on boards and 
ƐƚƵĚǇ�ĐŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞƐ͘��,Ğ�ŚĂƐ�ďĞĞŶ�ĂŶ�ĂĐƚŝǀĞ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�ǀŽůƵŶƚĞĞƌ�ĂŶĚ�ŝƐ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ�zD��͛Ɛ�
Hall of Fame. 
 
Kate Maple, New Board Member 
 
Kate Maple served as the Assistant Dean for Student Services in the College of Design at the 
University of Minnesota from July 2006 until her retirement in 2019 where she was responsible 
for undergraduate enrollment management, academic advising & degree progress, 
undergraduate research, college to career programming, curriculum management, UG 
scholarships, study abroad, and career services. Before joining the College of Design leadership 
team, she served as assistant dean in the College of Human Ecology (1989 to 2006) and director 
of student services in the College of Agriculture from (1983-1989). She has been active in a 
leadership capacity on a wide range of boards and committees at the University as well as in 
the non-profit sector, including a term as president of the Campus Club Board. She is a recipient 
ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�:ŽŚŶ�dĂƚĞ��ǁĂƌĚ�ĨŽƌ��ĐĂĚĞŵŝĐ��ĚǀŝƐŝŶŐ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞ��ŽůůĞŐĞ�ŽĨ�,ƵŵĂŶ��ĐŽůŽŐǇ��ĞĂŶ͛Ɛ��ǁĂƌĚ�
for Excellence. Her academic interests included staff development, undergraduate academic 
advising and programming, study abroad, women's leadership, and undergraduate research. 
She holds undergraduate and graduate degrees in theatre design from the University of 
Minnesota and is now active in the local arts community focusing on painting and drawing. Her 
watercolors have been exhibited in the community and on campus. 
 
Russell Luepker, New Board Member 
 
Russell Luepker is a retired professor of Epidemiology and Medicine.  He graduated from 
Grinnell College, University of Rochester Medical School and Harvard School of Public Health.  
He is clinically trained in internal medicine and cardiology at the University of California at San 
Diego, Johns Hopkins Medical School and the Peter Bent Brigham Hospital.  He joined the 
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University of Minnesota in 1976 with an appointment in Public Health and Medicine.  He served 
as Chair of the Division of Epidemiology in Public Health for 14 years.  He also practiced clinical 
medicine at University Hospital.  Russell Luepker retired from the University in 2020 but 
continues to teach two courses in the Clinical Research Master's Program and perform NIH 
funded research. 

Russell is known the world over for his NIH supported research in community programs for 
disease prevention and surveillance of cardiovascular diseases in populations.  He is the 
recipient of many awards and honors including: Distinguished Service Award - American Heart 
Association, Council on Epidemiology and Prevention; ϮϬϭϬ�WƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚ͛Ɛ��ǁĂƌĚ�ĨŽƌ�KƵƚƐƚĂŶĚŝŶŐ�
Service University of Minnesota; Mayo Professor of Public Health; one of the most highly cited 
researchers in the world, according to the Institute for Scientific Information; and the Delta 
Omega Society - The Honorary Public Health Society - National Merit Award.  He was also 
successful in maintaining a work/family balance during his academic career. 

 

 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



March 23, 2022 

Proposal for the Conduct of the May 24 UMRA Meeting and Forum 

Ron Matross and Kris Mortensen, UMRA Zoom/streaming Team 

We propose to make the May 24thForum a hybrid meeting with virtual and in-person attendance.  Our 
goal is to make the event a high-quality experience for both groups of attendees.  The current plan is as 
follows: 

x Have members register online for either in-person or virtual attendance. 

x Charge $25 for the in-person meal.  This covers the actual charge for the meal, which the 
Hosting �ŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞ�ǁŝůů�ƐĞůĞĐƚ�ĨƌŽŵ�ƚŚĞ��ĂŵƉƵƐ��ůƵď�͞ΨϮϱ��ĞƉĂƌƚŵĞŶƚĂů�>ƵŶĐŚ�DĞŶƵ͘͟�� 

x Conduct the election via an online poll a week before the meeting, and announce the results at 
the meeting.  Solicit nŽŵŝŶĂƚŝŽŶƐ�͞ĨƌŽŵ�ƚŚĞ�ĨůŽŽƌ͟�ŝŶ�ĂĚǀĂŶĐĞ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ĞůĞĐƚŝŽŶ�ƐŽ�ƚŚĂƚ�ƚŚĞǇ�ĐĂŶ�ďĞ�
ŝŶĐŽƌƉŽƌĂƚĞĚ�ŝŶƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ƉŽůů͘��dŚĞ�ƉŽůů�ǁŽƵůĚ�ĂůƐŽ�ŝŶĐůƵĚĞ�ĂƉƉƌŽǀĂů�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ƉĂƐƚ�ƚǁŽ�ǇĞĂƌ͛Ɛ�ďƵƐŝŶĞƐƐ�
meetings, which would be made available online.  This plan allows the whole membership to 
vote, and will be much more manageable than trying to conduct the vote during the hybrid 
meeting. 

x Start the virtual broadcast with the business meeting, following the luncheon service. The 
broadcast will be via Zoom. 

x Use two cameras, one closer to the podium and one farther away.   This setup allows for a more 
immersive experience for the virtual audience than would a single camera. 

x Take questions from both the in-person and virtual audiences.  In-person attendees raise their 
hands and a production team member brings them a wireless microphone to ask their 
questions.  Virtual attendees ask questions via the Zoom Q and A function. A moderator 
compiles the questions and asks them. 

This will be our first experience doing a hybrid meeting, so we are hiring a technical consultant to help 
us get started, just as we did when we started our virtual programs.  Our consultant is Joel Westacott, 
who conducts hybrid programs in and for the Campus Club.  The Zoom fund for which we raised money 
in 2020-21 still has a balance of over $1,100, and the Executive Committee has authorized us to spend 
up to $1,000 from it.   

Additionally, the Hosting Committee is working to make this event a welcoming and celebratory return 
to campus. 



 

 

Board of Regents March Meeting 

From Brief 

As part of the Universityಬs continued work to increase institutional and philanthropic 
support for scholarships and financial aid to record levels, the University of Minnesota 
Board of Regents has advanced two important legislative requests²one that would 
enhance an existing program and a second that would launch a new effort to support 
campuses in Crookston, Duluth, Morris and Rochester, Minn. 

While highlighting the strength of the U of Mಬs Promise Program, University leaders also 
detailed investment opportunities that could produce significant returns for students 
from middle-income families who tend to graduate with high levels of debt. Data shows 
that students graduating with the greatest average debt generally do not qualify for Pell 
or state grant funding nor existing University financial aid programs. 

Statistics clearly demonstrate that Minnesota is a net exporter of college students by 
almost any measure, with more high school graduates from Minnesota pursuing higher 
education in nearby states than grads from those states coming to Minnesota for 
college. The Greater Minnesota Scholarship Program would be a useful tool in 
reversing that trend and keeping Minnesota students in-state and at the U of M.  

� Increasing scholarships for low-income students in partnership with the 
University of Minnesota Foundation, including the Bentson Challenge Grant, 
which matches donations supporting low-income students.   

� The creation of the Native American Promise Tuition Program, which provides 
substantial financial support, in many cases free tuition, to first-year 
undergraduate students and transfer students from Tribal colleges on the 
Crookston, Duluth, Rochester and Twin Cities campuses who are enrolled 
citizens in one of Minnesotaಬs 11 federally recognized Tribal Nations. Morris 
already provides free tuition to all members of any Tribal Nation. 

� Systemwide scholarship efforts aimed at retention, an initiative the University 
piloted in Fall 2020 semester that produced strong student retention results from 
Fall 2020 to Spring 2021. 

  

The Board also:  

� Discussed aspects of the Universityಬs legislative request that directly 
support improved access and healthcare for all Minnesotans, specifically 
design work for an academic health center in the Duluth Medical District and 

https://system.umn.edu/promise-programs
https://give.umn.edu/BentsonChallenge
https://system.umn.edu/native-american-promise-tuition-program


 

 

design and construction plans for a Health Discovery Hub on the Twin Cities 
campus. 

� Continued a series of discussions on diversity, equity and inclusion work 
on the Universityಬs Crookston and Morris campuses. 

� Received the annual report from the Boardಬs student representatives. 
 
Observations from the Docket: 
 
The Chemistry Department is proposing to renovate and add on to Fraser Hall to create 

undergraduate laboratory teaching spaces. Fraser Hall started out as the law 
school and has most recently been used by Student Services. It has a hideous 
1954 addition that would be removed. Fraser is close to the Chemistry building 
on the Mall and to the Bruiniks Classroom Building.  

 
Gopher :RPHQ¶V Basketball Coach, Lindsay Whalen, has a new 5 year contract.  
 
The Tonneson and McMaster report on student financial aid includes some interesting 

statistics on undergraduate student borrowing. The median amount of debt 
students who borrowed money incurred was less last year than in 2011 (23,997 
vs 25,520). Average student debt was highest for students whose families earn 
between $120,000 and $160,000 and lowest for those whose families earn less 
than $80,000. McMaster is requesting additional funds to reduce the debt of the 
highest debt students. The report also includes a graph showing that average net 
cost for students whose families earn less than $110,000 is lower for U of M 
campuses than it is for other higher education institutions in the state. Average 
net price varies substantially for first year students with those from lower income 
families having much lower net costs than students from higher income families. 
This reflects the impact of need based financial aid.  

 
The student leaders report suggested that graduate students are anxious about their 

ability to make progress on their research given COVID restrictions that were in 
place last year. They would like to see student workers get a raise in wages. 
They would also like a permanent test optional admissions policy.  

https://healthdiscoveryhub.umn.edu/
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Reconnecting UMRA and URVC: 
Work Team Report and Proposal Overview1 

 
In September 2021, the relationship between UMRA and URVC resurfaced as an area of 
concern for both organizations. Following discussion among the respective leadership bodies, 
UMRA President Jan Morlock and URVC Board Chair Jerry Rinehart agreed that a team should 
be formally assembled to explore these issues.  A cross-organization team2 was appointed, and 
President Morlock issued a Charge Statement asking the Work Team to fully explore the issues 
ĂƐƐŽĐŝĂƚĞĚ�ǁŝƚŚ�ƚŚĞ�ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ�ƐƚĂƚƵƐ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞ�ƉƌŽ͛Ɛ�ĂŶĚ�ĐŽŶ͛Ɛ�ŽĨ�ĂŶǇ�ƉŽƚĞŶƚŝĂů�ĂůƚĞƌĂƚŝŽŶ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�
relationship between these two units.   
 
Since October 2021 the Work Team pursued these questions. Among its activities are the 
following:  

භ interviews with current and past UMRA and URVC leaders; 
භ review of archival documents related to the development of URVC and its interactions 

ǁŝƚŚ�hDZ�͖�ƚŚĞƐĞ�ĚŽĐƵŵĞŶƚƐ�ŝŶĐůƵĚĞ�ƉƌĞǀŝŽƵƐ�͞ƐƚĂƚĞŵĞŶƚƐ�ŽĨ�ĂŐƌĞĞŵĞŶƚ͟�ĂŶĚ�hDZ��
EĞǁƐůĞƚƚĞƌƐ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚŝŶŐ�͞ŵŝƐƐŝŶŐ�ŚŝƐƚŽƌǇ͟�ĨŽƌ�ďŽƚŚ�ŽƌŐĂŶŝǌĂƚŝŽŶƐ 

භ ĚŝƐĐƵƐƐŝŽŶƐ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ƉƌŽ͛Ɛ�ĂŶĚ�ĐŽŶ͛Ɛ�ŽĨ�ďƌŝŶŐŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ƚǁŽ�ŽƌŐĂŶŝǌĂƚŝŽŶƐ�ĐůŽƐĞƌ�ƚŽŐĞƚŚĞƌ�ǁŝƚŚ�
the Executive Committees and Boards of both organizations 

 
Based on its review of the pertinent issues, the Work Team has concluded that a re-affiliation of 
the two organizations would be a substantial benefit to both.   
 
 
Brief History 
 
URVC began as a committee within UMRA focused on connecting retirees with volunteer needs 
in the University and the broader community. As the ĂĐƚŝǀŝƚǇ�ŽĨ�hDZ�͛Ɛ�͞sŽůƵŶƚĞĞƌ�
DĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ��ŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞ͟�ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐĞĚ͕�ŚŽǁĞǀĞƌ͕�ŝƚ�ĂƚƚƌĂĐƚĞĚ�ƚŚĞ�ĂƚƚĞŶƚŝŽŶ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ͛Ɛ�
President and University Relations (U-Relations) unit. This attention developed into a 
willingness to provide financial support, but as a state funded institution, the University could 
not provide financial support to UMRA because it is another tax exempt (501c) entity. The 
advantages of separation were clear at that time; UMRA itself was a relatively small 
organization and having a group of retirees willing to take on the volunteer activity with 
University support was seen as a positive accomplishment.  The formal separation of the two 
organizations occurred in 1987 3 when the University Retirees Volunteer Center (URVC) Bylaws 
were created and approved. 

 
1 Formal Statement of Re-Affiliation is in a separate document. 
2 Work Team Members:  Will Craig, Cathy Lee Gierke, Eric Hockert, Deanne Magnusson, Jerry Rinehart 
3 1987 is the year URVC Bylaws were originally signed. 
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/Ŷ�ϭϵϵϲ�Ă�͞^ƚĂƚĞŵĞŶƚ�ŽĨ��ŐƌĞĞŵĞŶƚ͟�ďĞƚǁĞĞŶ�hZs��ĂŶĚ�hDZ��ǁĂƐ�ĚĞǀĞůŽƉĞĚ�ƚŽ�ĐůĂƌŝĨǇ�ĂŶĚ�
confirm areas in which the two organization would, and would not, share resources.  This 
document outlined the agreement to share office space and office operations including a staff 
member to serve both organizations. It also re-asserted that funds URVC received from the U 
Relations area would not be used to support UMRA functions or activity.  
 
In 2004-Ϭϲ͕�ƚŚĞ�ƐĞǀĞƌĂů�ŽĨ�ĂďŽǀĞ�ŝƐƐƵĞƐ�ǁĞƌĞ�ƌĞǀŝƐŝƚĞĚ�;ŝƚ͛s not clear that the participants in 
ƚŚĞƐĞ�ĚŝƐĐƵƐƐŝŽŶƐ�ǁĞƌĞ�ĂǁĂƌĞ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ϭϵϵϲ�ĂŐƌĞĞŵĞŶƚƐͿ͘���ŶĞǁ�͞^ƚĂƚĞŵĞŶƚ�ŽĨ��ŐƌĞĞŵĞŶƚ�ŽŶ�
ǁŽƌŬŝŶŐ�ƌĞůĂƚŝŽŶƐŚŝƉƐ͟4 ǁĂƐ�ĚƌĂĨƚĞĚ�ĂŶĚ�ĂŐƌĞĞĚ�ƚŽ�ďǇ�ƚŚĞ�ŽƌŐĂŶŝǌĂƚŝŽŶƐ͛�ƌĞƉƌĞƐĞŶƚĂƚŝǀĞƐ͕�ĂŶĚ�
while covering some of the same ground as the 1996 document it also declared reciprocal 
representation on Boards (i.e. UMRA President-Elect to serve on URVC Board; URVC Chair to 
serve on UMRA Board). A undated, handwritten entry on the document, however, indicated it 
was never formally approved by URVC.  
 
Most recently (2018), a discussion of UMRA/URVC relationships by respective Board members5 
reaffirmed the value of a positive working relationship but concluded that, due to the differing 
financial arrangements and legal status, the entities needed to remain separate. 
 
Throughout these discussions of the relationship between the two organizations, the tone has 
remained positive and respectfulͶthere is a clear sense that both value each other and want to 
ďĞ�ƐĞĞŶ�ĂƐ�͞ĂĨĨŝůŝĂƚĞĚ͘͟� 
 
URVC and U-Relations 
 
�Ɛ�Ă�ƉŽƐƐŝďůĞ�ŵĞƌŐĞƌ�ŝƐ�ĞǆƉůŽƌĞĚ͕�ŚŽǁĞǀĞƌ͕�ƚŚĞ�hZs�͛Ɛ�ĐŽŶŶĞĐƚŝŽŶ�ƚŽ�h-Relations requires 
special consideration. As the part of the University that specifically focuses on the surrounding 
communities, U-Relations is oriented to connections beyond the campus itself. Although we 
ŚĂǀĞ�ŶŽƚ�ĨŽƵŶĚ�ƐƉĞĐŝĨŝĐ�ĚŽĐƵŵĞŶƚĂƚŝŽŶ�ƌĞŐĂƌĚŝŶŐ�ƚŚŝƐ͕�ŝƚ�ĂƉƉĞĂƌƐ�hZs�͛Ɛ�ŚŝƐƚŽƌǇ�ŽĨ�ǁŽƌŬŝŶŐ�
with non-University related volunteers and service projects reflects this broader community 
orientation.  
 
For this reason, any agreement or re-affiliation between the two organizations needs to be 
based on the understanding that URVC will continue to look both within the University and 
beyond it to identify service opportunities and find volunteers to fill them. 
 
 
Today 

 
4  ͞WƌŽƉŽƐĞĚ�ďǇ�:ŽŚŶ�,ŽǁĞ�ĂŶĚ��ĂǀŝĚ�:ŽŚŶƐŽŶ�ŽŶ�ďĞŚĂůĨ�ŽĨ�hDZ�͕�ĂŶĚ��ůĂŶ�<ĂŐĂŶ�ĂŶĚ�tĂůƚĞƌ�:ŽŚŶƐŽŶ�ŽŶ�ďĞŚĂůĨ�
ŽĨ�hZs�͘͟��ĂƚĞĚ�:ĂŶƵĂƌǇ�Ϯϭ͕�ϮϬϬϰ͘ 
5 Summary statement prepared by John Anderson. Other participants were Alan Kagan, Bill Donohue, Frank Cerra. 
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In previous discussions of working together, it appears participants from both organizations 
ǁĞƌĞ�ůŽŽŬŝŶŐ�͞ŝŶǁĂƌĚ͟ͶĂƚ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ŝŶƚĞƌŶĂů�ŽƉĞƌĂƚŝŽŶƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĐŚĂůůĞŶŐĞƐ͕�ŶŽƚ�͞ŽƵƚǁĂƌĚ͟�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�
communities which they seek to serve. Remaining separate allowed each organization to 
proceed with business as usual, and given the sometimes-fragile nature of volunteer 
organizations, this was an understandable and, probably, welcome outcome.  
 
Discussions with participants in UMRA and URVC, however, suggests that there are overlapping 
issues which should be considered: 

1. Some retirees interested in volunteer activities are not aware that URVC exists,  
2. ^ŽŵĞ�hDZ��ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ǁŚŽ�ĂƌĞ�ĂǁĂƌĞ�ŽĨ�hZs��ĂƌĞ�ĚŝƐŝŶĐůŝŶĞĚ�ƚŽ�͞ũŽŝŶ�ĂŶŽƚŚĞƌ�

ŽƌŐĂŶŝǌĂƚŝŽŶ͟�ƚŽ�ƉĂƌƚŝĐŝƉĂƚĞ 
3. ��ƋƵĞƐƚŝŽŶ�ĂŵŽŶŐ�ƌĞƚŝƌĞĞƐ�ŝƐ�͞ǁŚǇ�ĂƌĞ�ƚŚĞƌĞ�ƚǁŽ�ŽƌŐĂŶŝǌĂƚŝŽŶƐ�ĨŽƌ�hD�ƌĞƚŝƌĞĞƐ͍͟ 

 
The Work Team believes connecting UMRA and URVC would reduce this confusion and present 
a clearer picture of opportunities available to University retirees.  
 
In addition, there has been relatively little growth in participation in either organization. The 
number of UM retirees has grown over the years, as has the number of UMRA membersͶfrom 
400 in 1982 to over 700 in 20226.  There is no clear evidence, however, that the percentage of 
retirees opting to join UMRA Žƌ�ƚŽ�ƉĂƌƚŝĐŝƉĂƚĞ�ŝŶ�hZs��ƐĞƌǀŝĐĞƐ�ŚĂƐ�ŐƌŽǁŶ͘��/ŶĚĞĞĚ͕�hDZ�͛Ɛ�
numbers have gone up and down during the past decade, and reaching 700 members this past 
year appears to have been driven by a significant increase in retirees who took advantage of 
the UniversiƚǇ͛Ɛ�͞ZĞƚŝƌĞŵĞŶƚ�/ŶĐĞŶƚŝǀĞ�KƉƚŝŽŶ͘͟�7 
 
Participation in URVC projects has also grown, but there is increasing recognition that its 
growth potential has been limited by lack of volunteers both to help manage URVC operations 
and outreach. While historically URVC has maintained a talented cohort of committed 
volunteers to maintain its operations, developing additional University and community 
partnerships has been a significant challenge.  
 
The Work Team believes bringing the Volunteer Center into UMRA will create broader exposure 
to UM retirees, thus facilitating recruitment of fresh talent to fill existing gaps, and--given the 
close departmental ties that newly retired faculty and staff often maintain-- creating new 
opportunities for projects and partnerships. 
 

 
6 In hŝƐ�WƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚ͛Ɛ��ŽůƵŵŶ�ŝŶ�Ă�ϭϵϵϵ�EĞǁƐůĞƚƚĞƌ͕�hDZ��WƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚ�tŝůůŝĂŵ�'ĂƌĚŶĞƌ͕�ƉƌĞĚŝĐƚĞĚ�hDZ��ǁŽƵůĚ�ŐƌŽǁ�
to 1000 members in the coming year. It is not known if that number was reached, but data from 2008-2022 show 
membership fluctuating between 500-600. 
7 Until 2018, limited seating at monthly UMRA luncheon forums also may have dampened enthusiasm for growing 
its membership. It is important to note, however, that with the addition of special interest groups, a social 
committee and other offerings, the number of members participating in UMRA activities has undoubtedly 
ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐĞĚ�ŝŶ�ƌĞĐĞŶƚ�ǇĞĂƌƐ͘�͞'ƌŽǁƚŚ͟�ŝŶ�hDZ��ŵŝŐŚƚ�ďĞ�Ă�ƵƐĞĨƵů�ƚŽƉŝĐ�ĨŽƌ�Ă�ĨƵƚƵƌĞ�ƌĞƚƌĞĂƚ 
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�ŶĚ͕�ŽĨ�ĐŽƵƌƐĞ͕�ŚĂǀŝŶŐ�hZs��ĂƐ�ƉĂƌƚ�ŽĨ�ŝƚƐ�ŽĨĨĞƌŝŶŐƐ�ǁŝůů�ĞŶŚĂŶĐĞ�hDZ�͛Ɛ�ƉƌĞƐĞŶĐĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŵŽƌĞ�
effectively influence new and prospective retirees thinking about their post-career activities.8  
 
It is clear that UM retirees have a broad range of interests and plans regarding their investment 
of time and energy:  

භ Some retirees want an opportunity to continue social interaction with UM colleagues;  
භ Some want to join fellow retirees in intellectually stimulating presentations by 

University and community thought leaders;  
භ Others want to rejuvenate themselves through engaging in volunteer activities which 

ƚŚĞǇ�ŚĂǀĞŶ͛ƚ�ŚĂĚ�ƚŝŵĞ�ĨŽƌ�ĚƵƌŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ǁŽƌŬ�ĐĂƌĞers.  
 
Many retirees, however, want to do some of all the above, and it makes sense that the 
hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ͛Ɛ�ƉƌŝŵĂƌǇ�ƌĞƚŝƌĞĞ�ĂƐƐŽĐŝĂƚŝŽŶͶUMRA-- should be the vehicle to meet all these 
interests. 
 
 
 
What we Propose 
 
The Work Team believes connecting UMRA and URVC reduces confusion in our key audience 
ĂŶĚ�ƉƌĞƐĞŶƚƐ�Ă�ĐůĞĂƌĞƌ�ƉŝĐƚƵƌĞ�ŽĨ�ŽƉƉŽƌƚƵŶŝƚŝĞƐ�ĂǀĂŝůĂďůĞ�ǁŚĞŶ�ƚŚĞǇ�ũŽŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�h͛Ɛ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�ŽĨ�
retirees.  We recommend that UMRA and URVC agree to reconnect in serving the University of 
Minnesota and its retiree community. The attached Statement of Re-Affiliation provides details 
regarding the relationship. In general, however, the agreement means URVC will: 

භ Be re-established as self-contained operation within UMRA  
භ Retain financial and administrative alignment with University Relations within the UM.  
භ Retain its current acronym but become a Center 9  ǁŝƚŚŝŶ�hDZ�͛Ɛ�ŽƌŐĂŶŝǌĂƚŝŽŶĂů�

structure.   
hZs�͛Ɛ�ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ�ďŽĂƌĚ�ǁŝůů�ďĞĐŽŵĞ�ƚŚĞ��ĞŶƚĞƌ͛Ɛ�ŵĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ�ƚĞĂŵ�ĂŶĚ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞ�ĨŝŶĂŶĐŝĂů�ĂŶĚ�
administrative oversight of its programs and activities.   
 
UMRA will: 

භ Add the URVC chair to its Executive Committee and Board of Directors 
භ Help identify UMRA members to serve on URVC Communications and Advocacy 

Committee 
භ Help identify UMRA members to join URVC volunteers serving as Liaisons to key 

academic and service units 
 

 
8 Reconnecting the two organizations should also facilitate more accurate assessment of UM retiree volunteer 
activity, both on campus and in the broader community. This may be accomplished through a planful combination 
of periodic surveys and URVC database information. 
9 ͞�ĞŶƚĞƌƐ͟�ĂƌĞ�ĐŽŵŵŽŶ�ĂĐƌŽƐƐ�ƚŚĞ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ�ĂŶĚ�ĨƵŶĐƚŝŽŶ�ĂƐ�ƵŶŝƚƐ�ĨŽĐƵƐĞĚ�ŽŶ�ƐƉĞĐŝĨŝĐ�ĞůĞŵĞŶƚƐ�ŽĨ�Ă�ůĂƌŐĞƌ�ƵŶŝƚ͛Ɛ�
mission, goals, and aspirations.  
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Finally, in the broadest sense, reconnecting UMRA and URVC as collaborative partners is 
consistent with the tri-partite aim originally established by UMRA: to provide UM retirees with 
opportunities for social engagement, intellectual stimulation, and service to the University and 
broader community. 
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Statement of UMRA and URVC Re-Affiliation 
 

 
The University of Minnesota Retirees Association (UMRA) and the University Retirees Volunteer 
Center (URVC) hereby reassert their partnership and shared vision to better serve University of 
Minnesota retirees and the University community.  The following understandings are designed 
ƚŽ�ƐƵƉƉŽƌƚ�ƚŚŝƐ�ƉĂƌƚŶĞƌƐŚŝƉ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŽ�ŝŶƐƵƌĞ�hZs�͛Ɛ�ŝŶĚĞƉĞŶĚĞŶƚ�ĨŝŶĂŶĐŝĂů�ĂŶĚ�ĂĚŵŝŶŝƐƚƌĂƚŝǀĞ�ƚŝĞƐ�
to the University Relations department. 
 
1. The University Retiree Volunteer Center will function as a financially independent entity 

within UMRA yet will be fully integrated in UMRA leadership and planning activities.  
 

2. Given the unique and specialized nature of URVC's operations and its financial support from 
the University, it should remain distinct from other components that make up UMRA; thus, 
ŝƚ�ǁŝůů�ƌĞŵĂŝŶ�Ă�͞�ĞŶƚĞƌ͟�ĂƐ�ŽƉƉŽƐĞĚ�ƚŽ�Ă�͞ĐŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞ͘͟ 

 
3. tŝƚŚŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�hDZ��ƵŵďƌĞůůĂ͕�ƚŚĞ��ĞŶƚĞƌ͛Ɛ�ďŽĂƌĚ�ŽĨ�ĚŝƌĞĐƚŽƌƐ�ǁŝůů�ďĞĐŽŵĞ�ŝƚƐ�DĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ�

Committee who will establish, implement, adhere to, and enforce policies and practices to 
ensure that the Center adheres to sound corporate governance and to University and 
University Relations policies.   

 
4. To accomplish this integration: 
 

a. During the first year of this agreement, the two Parties will jointly review their 
governance documents to determine adaptations required to reflect the 
arrangements identified in the Statement of Affiliation. These reviews should be 
completed and brought forward for approval in May 2023. 

 
b. The UMRA President-Elect will be a voting member of the URVC Management and 

Executive Committee.  
 

c. The URVC Management Committee Chair, will be a voting member of the UMRA 
Board of Directors and Executive Committee 

 
d. hDZ�͛Ɛ��ŽĂƌĚ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞ��ĞŶƚĞƌ͛Ɛ�DĂŶĂŐement Committee will work together to 

further develop relationships within the University and identify service opportunities 
for retirees. Particular focus will be on expanding academic and departmental 
Liaisons. 
 

e. Like other units within UMRA, the URVC Management Committee will provide a 
written annual report describing its officers, operating budget, and activities to the 
UMRA Board.  
 

5. Understandings 
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a. The University will continue to support UMRA and URVC space needs by 
underwriting their shared office accommodations in the McNamara Alumni Center. 
 

b. The parties agree that each will maintain its separate financial accounts and 
responsibilities for its membership dues, other revenue, and operating expenses. 

 
i.  URVC will have a Treasurer separate from the UMRA Treasurer who will 

coordinate with U Relations financial officers to ensure appropriate 
budgeting procedures are followed and financial transactions are 
monitored and reported. 
 

ii. UMRA and URVC will maintain relationships with University administration 
allowing room reservation and other transactions to operate as units with 
͞ŝŶƚĞƌŶĂů͟ rates and status. 

 
6. Until such time that the websites may be merged, the Parties will include direct links to 

ĞĂĐŚ�ŽƚŚĞƌ͛Ɛ�ǁĞďsites prominently on their Homepages, menus, or banners as appropriate. 
 

 
 

 


